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SUBJECT

A motion confirming the executive's appointment of Jean Garber to the King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee.

BACKGROUND  

The King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee ("SWAC") was established in 1984 (K.C.C. 10.28) to advise and make recommendations to the county executive and council relating to:

· all aspects of solid waste management planning;

· the development of programs and policies concerning solid waste management; and

· solid waste management rules, policies or ordinances prior to their adoption.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee is composed of at least nine and not more than twenty members. Membership is comprised of a county-wide group of citizens who represent public interest groups, businesses, the waste management industry and local elected public officials.

King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee Candidate
Proposed Motion 2010-0449, Jean Garber:  Ms. Garber resides in Newcastle (District 9).  Currently retired, she served three terms on the Newcastle City Council, including two years as Mayor, and two years on the Newcastle Planning Commission.  She has been Chair of the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee since its inception.   She has served as a Suburban Cities Association ("SCA") board member and chair of the SCA Education Committee.  She has also been the SCA caucus lead on the King County Growth Management Planning Council and a member of the Puget Sound Regional Council Growth Management Policy Board.  She has been Newcastle’s representative to WRIA 8’s Salmon Recovery Council, including two years as vice chair. 
Ms. Garber has 35 years of experience managing environmental review and planning projects with an emphasis in solid waste management.  She was an independent consultant for most of that time, with two years as an employee of Dames & Moore coordinating environmental studies for the Skagit Nuclear Project, and three years as an employee of Parametrix, managing the firm’s environmental review section.  She was King County’s project manager for the siting and environmental review of a solid waste incinerator in the mid-1980s.  She also assisted Snohomish, Pierce and King Counties and the City of Seattle with amendments to their solid waste comprehensive plans.  She has assisted SEPA lead agencies in the environmental review of landfill development, expansion and closure projects, and was project manager of an EIS on the Long-Range Physical Development Plan for the Woodland Park Zoo.  She managed the EIS on the Seahawks Stadium and Exhibition Center, and was coordinator for the Northwest Power Planning Council’s Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program, and for other studies and reports.  She was employed as a chemist for the Nuclear Power Division of the U.S. Navy, after graduating with honors from Pennsylvania State University with a B.S. in Chemistry.  Ms. Garber’s appointment is for a partial term, set to expire on September 30, 2011; the appointment is for the position representing interested citizens.
ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Motion 2010-0449, with attachments 

2. Executive’s transmittal letter, dated July 27, 2010
Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
